Committee Meeting – September 7, 2010

MAYOR’S REPORT


PAVING PROJECTS:
All of the current Township paving projects will be completed by the end of this week.  These include; Rosehill Road, Memorial Drive & Railroad Ave, four (4) streets in Settler’s Landing and the shared services project for the Collins School driveway and parking lot.  I want to thank all of our residents for their patience and cooperation while these much needed improvements to our local streets were being completed.
SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOLS:
With our schools opening today, the Township has completed the over 2 miles of sidewalks with NO time to spare.  Some of the concrete has literally cured over the weekend.  There still may be a few punch list items to complete this week but for the most part all of the sidewalks are done along with handicapped ramps, stripping and remedial landscaping.  I must commend Kurz Construction and our Township Engineers & Attorney’s for expediting and completing this project on time. Normally, a project of this scope and complexity would take 9 to 12 months to complete. The Township was able to complete the project from rendering to reality in just 6 months. 
EXIT 67 & WEST BAY AVE UPDATE:

The latest from the Turnpike Authority is that they don’t expect to have the two remaining Garden State Parkway exits open until sometime in October when the directional exit signs are completed.  We are working with the County and our 9th District legislators in an attempt to get them open sooner, much sooner, so please stay tuned.  The County Freeholder’s office expects the West Bay Avenue widening project to be completed by the first week of October with a ribbon cutting ceremony soon after.  The Township Administrator will provide a construction update.
NEW TRAFFIC SIGNAL:

Yet another new traffic signal has popped up in Barnegat.  The latest one is on Lighthouse Drive between West Bay Avenue and the Parkway signal on 
Lighthouse Drive.  This new signal will allow patrons of the new WaWa and CVS to exit their facilities on to Lighthouse Drive particularly if you want to head south towards Ocean Acres or to the Parkway entrance. It is anticipated that CVS will be open towards the end of September with the super WAWA opening around the end of October.
RECYCLING REVENUE:

The Township has received a payment of $17,407.78 from Ocean County for our recycling efforts for the first six months of 2010.  I certainly want to thank all of our residents and businesses for continuing to recycle, but we must do more. A little more effort would result in much more revenue from the County and greater savings in reduced landfill tipping fees.  
FIREWISE CLEANUP DAYS:

The two Firewise cleanup days were extremely successful in both Horizon’s and the Mirage adult communities.  Both the NJ Forest Fire Service and the Township provided equipment and personnel to support the many volunteers in the two communities as they cleaned up a number of common areas to make them less vulnerable in the event of a forest fire.  While visiting both Horizon’s and the Mirage, I was impressed by the response and efforts of the residents in both communities and want to thank them all and their Firewise committees for a job well done.  The NJ Forest Fire Service will be providing additional grant funding to offset the costs of the cleanups.
SHARED SERVICES:
On the agenda tonight is a resolution authorizing a shared services agreement with Little Egg Harbor Township for Uniform Construction Code inspections. Effective in October, Barnegat will be assuming responsibility for performing UCC inspections in Little Egg Harbor. This is one of many shared services agreements that the Township has entered into during the past several months. Whenever possible, the Township will work with neighboring communities in order to foster a strong working relationship that benefits all taxpayers. The administrator will provide additional details regarding this particular shared service agreement in his report.
Jeffrey M. Melchiondo
Mayor, Barnegat Township
PAGE  
3

